Vapor Intrusion Subcommittee of the Cleanup Standards Scientific Advisory Board Meeting Minutes July 27, 2005

The Vapor Intrusion Subcommittee held a conference call on Wednesday July 27, 2005 at 11:00 am in the Rachael Carson State Office Building (PADEP) in Harrisburg.  The following subcommittee members that was present for the conference call:

Annette Guiseppi-Elie 
Dupont

Bruce Fishman                       RBR Consulting Inc.

Charles Campbell                  Science Applications International Corporation

Kevin Reinert
                       AMEC Earth & Environmental
William Deibelbis                  Penn State

Randy Roush 
                       DEP

Sam Fang 
                       DEP

Jim Shaw

           DEP


Dave Hess                              DEP

Ted Loy                                 DEP

John Twardowski                  DEP

Jason Fellon                          DEP

Mark Stephens                      DEP

The discussion among the subcommittee members focused primarily on the definition of “sand-like” which is currently used in the VI guidance.  Could a bright line be established for a sand-like material?  

It was agreed to by the subcommittee that the term “sand-like” be changed to “sand”.  Also, Sam Fang is to conduct Johnson & Ettinger model runs on various soil classifications and evaluate the porosities and to possibly establish a bright line on sand-like material.

The soil gas and indoor air sampling protocols that John Twardowski drafted were reviewed and briefly discussed by the subcommittee.  Dave Hess indicated that these or portions thereof would be considered when a final VI guidance is drafted.  

The subcommittee has scheduled the next teleconference for September 16, 2005 from 1 PM – 3 PM.  Commonwealth Operator system will be provided for the call-in.

R. Roush

19 Sept 05

